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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

We are pleased to share the news that True Mother has accepted our proposed candidate for the position 

of National Director of FFWPU UK, Bogdan Pammer. 

 

Having undergone a thorough and carefully considered multi-stage selection process, we were impressed 

by Bogdan and Yoshiko's vision for our UK movement, as well as their spiritual and managerial 

experience both inside and outside of our movement. While they hold a deep respect for the spiritual 

foundations of our movement, they are also unafraid to implement new and better ways of doing things 

where needed. Their broad support among members was reflected in the 21 nominations they received 

from across the country. 

 

We are confident that Bogdan and Yoshiko will take the lead in driving important improvements to our 

UK movement and strengthening our engagement in priority areas. However, these improvements will 

not come from one person or couple alone - they will be shaped by all of us working together. We hope 

that every UK brother and sister will feel included and empowered to contribute to the development of 

our UK movement under the guidance of our precious True Parents and inspired, grateful and secure in 

the love of our Heavenly Parent. 

 

Bogdan will begin his role full-time in September. Until then, we kindly ask that he is given the space to 

focus on his current responsibilities. In the meantime, he will continue as pastor of WWW and work on 

European level. Further details, including the handover ceremony, will be shared in due course. 

 

We want to express a big thank you to everyone for supporting the process via continuous prayers and 

conditions. 

 

Please join us in warmly welcoming Bogdan and Yoshiko as we embark on this new chapter of our UK 

movement. 

 

Chris Jones, Dawn Pollitt, Sonja Read, Kieran Hoyte 

 

Trustees, FFWPU UK 

 


